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22 July 2025 
 
 
Sarah Godden 
Chief Counsel / First Assistant Secretary, Workplace Relations Leegal Division 
Department of Employment and Workplace Relations 
 
By email: Sarah.Godden@dewr.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Godden 
 

General purpose financial reporting 
 
I refer to your correspondence addressed to me and dated 18 July 2025, where you requested a 
copy of the Union’s general purpose financial reports. I provide those reports to you, enclosed 
in the email within which this letter was sent. I also provide some information and context below, 
which I consider worthwhile to note. 
 
These statements were created at the request of the Parliament so as to enable it to examine a 
snapshot of the finances of the CFMEU.  The 23rd of August to the 22nd of February is not the 
usual financial reporting period for any of the component parts of the CFMEU, and as a result 
these documents are not useful in the way in which other financial statements are usually useful.   
 
For an interested party, financial statements should give an accurate description of the financial 
activities of an organisation over a pre-defined period that allows for a comparative analysis of 
performance over time. In this case we have generated financial reports over a post-defined 
period that have no comparative benchmark.  They are accurate for the timeframe they examine 
but the timeframe itself is not particularly useful for drawing conclusions about financial 
performance. Many of the branches were in the midst of a negative cash flow period which is not 
unusual given the timing of membership renewals. Many have surpluses that will have eroded 
over the following months of operation or when end of year adjustments have been made. Many 
were still being reformed in the nascent administration era. Many had staffing structures which 
suited the removed regime but were not fit for purpose for a member centric union. Additionally, 
the Queensland branch was still using the relevant state registered union, the CFMEUQ, as the 
holder of most staffing and operational costs. 
 

The end result is that these financial statements will capture part of but not all of the 2024/25 
financial year and will layout only a few of the broad strokes that, ultimately, the end of financial 
year statements will build upon to paint a more fulsome picture of the union's financials.  As the 
Administration has progressed on budget management, staff structures, “whole of union” 
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approaches and ensuring the appropriate entity in each state and territory is the primary site of 
union activity, I anticipate that such “snapshot” financial statements will become even less useful 
when compared to using the full end of year financial statements to evaluate financial 
performance over time. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Michael Flinn 
Chief of Staff 
 
MF/00155 
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